Woodland Elementary

SBDM Minutes

August 16, 2005

Opening Business – The 2005-06 Woodland SBDM meetings will be held on the first Tuesday of each month at 2:30 pm in the school conference room.  Members present were:  Teresa Morgan, Debra Keffer, Tammy Hall, Becky Laux, Carla Harden, and Derisa Hindle.  Judy Carter was unable to attend.  Minutes were recorded by Nancy Lowman.

Agenda Approval – Under Planning, two items were added:  f. Related Arts and g. accident reports.  The agenda was approved by consensus with these additions.

Visitors – No visitors were present.

Minutes – The May minutes were approved as read with the exception of one typo.  It was noted that the newly elected members, Danielle Bryan and Mary Donna Atcher, resigned from the Woodland SBDM due to transfers to other schools.  An election was held to elect two new members; Becky Laux was elected to a two year term and Debra Keffer to a one year term.

Good News Report – Mrs. Morgan announced that Woodland met all NCLB testing goals.  While we met 11 target areas, we did not do as well as last year but we are still in the safe zone.  She also explained that Kentucky bases scores on the Proficiency level.   The number of goals that a school must meet depends on the sub-populations of the school.  Woodland has 14 goals.  

Parent Handbook – 

· Mrs. Morgan pointed out that while we appreciate volunteers in the classroom, the teachers need to know the purpose of parent visits.  

· Any food or treats brought into the classrooms must be purchased items.  

· Parents who wish to have lunch with their child will be seated at a separate table with only their child.  

· The homework policy states that it is the student responsibility to do the work and the teacher’s responsibility to give feedback for the work.  Homework assignments should be no more than 10 minutes per grade level each night.

SBDM Goals for the 05-06 school year – These will be selected from the following areas;

1. Enhanced Achievement – committees

2. Curriculum and instruction – what do we want to be happening in the classroom?

3. Professional Development funds

4. Staff assignments

5. Students assignments

6. School space

7. Discipline

8. Classroom management

9. Extra curricular – Arts & Music

· Writing needs to be implemented prior to 4th grade.  A writing continuum will be developed and writing will be reviewed at grade level meetings.  

· Teachers will utilize MAPS testing through the computer lab for grades 2 – 5.  When utilized, teachers will know what skills a student has mastered and their instructional level in the areas of reading and math.   

· Woodland will continue to utilize Wednesday folders to communicate with parents.  A survey indicated this was the most effective communication with parents.  

Writing Curriculum – A Writing Curriculum schedule was distributed to show specific levels to be reached by specific dates for each grade level.  The Writing Curriculum was approved by consensus.

Physical Fitness – The legal requirements for physical fitness for students was outlined on a handout.  It states that 20 minutes of planned activity will be included in the school day inside or outside of the classroom.  This time can be broken up into segments (i.e. 15 minutes outside and then 5 minutes inside) This activity time can not be taken away for discipline reasons.

SBDM Training – It was noted that new SBDM members would have to have 6 hours training and returning members would need 3 hours training.

Related Arts – Due to breakfast in the classrooms in the morning, we will be doing afternoon programs for Art and Music.  Mr. Dale will have auditions for Instrumental or Chorus for 2nd through 5th graders.  This will be held Monday through Thursdays 2:15 – 3:00.   Ms. Sherfinski will have art classes on Tuesdays and Thursdays 2:15 – 3:30.  Due to these times for the teachers, Mrs. Morgan has changed these teachers sign in time from 7:00am to 7:30.  The SBDM approved this altered schedule by consensus.

Accident Reports – There were no significant accident reports.

New Business – The hiring committee has been a great help in getting the staff in place for the new school year.

The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, September 6, 2005 at 2:30 pm in the school conference room.

